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October 2, 2023

To Whom It May Concern -
RE: F.W. Madigan & Bishop Feehan High School

Please accept this letter as my enthusiastic attest for the work of F.W. Madigan, Inc. We
recently completed a two-year, $9 million Innovation & Arts Center, and I could not be

more pleased with FE.W. Madigan.

They won the bidding for our pre-construction services in 2021. From that time
forward, they felt like true partners in our process. They brought ideas and expertise to
our building planning and pro-actively recommended changes, some that saved us
dollars and some that smartly used dollars to make our building better.

They then won the contract for the construction job itself. We broke ground on time,
stayed on schedule and completed the job $100,000 under budget. The Madigan team
played an essential role in the success of our project. I would use them again without

hesitation.

It's worth adding a personal note, especially since we were building during the school
year on a very busy campus. The Madigan team of people fit right in our campus,
valued our culture and kept the safety of our kids and the operating cadence of our
school days actively front-of-mind. In particular, our job superintendent -- Paul Nichols,
who was here daily for over a year -- felt like one of our team.

Please feel free to call me personally if I can add further color to this reference. My cell

is 508-259-8243.
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